
Notice to Parents 

 

In compliance with the Children’s Online Privacy Protection Act of 1998 (COPPA), 15 U.S.C. 

§§ 6501-6506 (2001), parents or legal guardians of children under 13 years of age must provide 

consent to the collection, use, or disclosure of the personal information of their children collected 

through Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) websites and other online services.  

 

Your permission is required for the FAA to collect, use, or disclose your child’s personal 

information. Your child will not be permitted to participate in activities requiring collection of 

information through our websites and online services without your permission.  

 

For each student to participate in the Aviation Safety (AVS) STEM Career Symposium, the FAA 

will collect and maintain the minimum amount of information necessary to register students and 

ensure they can participate in all activities. 

 

The information you submitted using the registration form for the AVS STEM Career 

Symposium (your name and email address, and the student’s name and email address) will be 

used to register each student for the AVS STEM Career Symposium and to generate an account 

to access the virtual platform utilized by FAA for the event. Within the virtual platform, the FAA 

will collect the following information from the student: 1) Name; and 2) Email address 

 

Students will also be able to use chat messaging functions within the virtual platform. Content 

that students post in these chats will remain on the virtual platform utilized by FAA, and will not 

be made available to the public. Only authorized FAA personnel and the participants in the AVS 

STEM Career Symposium will be able to view information the student provides within the site’s 

chat function.  

 

The information that the FAA collects about students for purposes of the AVS STEM Career 

Symposium will be used for internal FAA purposes only, and will not be disclosed to the public 

or to unauthorized individuals within the FAA unless required by law or Court order. 

 

Once collected, you will retain the right to review your child’s information and request deletion 

of information. Upon a request for deletion, the FAA will delete the information or ensure that 

the information is no longer retrievable by the child’s unique identifier.  To request review of 

your child’s records or to revoke your consent, you may contact the AVS STEM Program Team 

at 9-AVS-STEMProgram@faa.gov.  After collection, this information will be maintained by the 

FAA for ninety days (unless subject to a request for deletion), and thereafter will be destroyed in 

accordance with the FAA’s federal recordkeeping requirements.  

 

If you consent to collection of your child’s information as described above, please click “I 

consent to the Notice to Parents”. This requirement must be completed in order for the student to 

be able to register for the AVS STEM Career Symposium.    
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